Hindolveston Parish Council


Clerk: Mrs Joanna Otte


tel 01328 822366

Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, Fakenham, NR21 0JN

e-mail: hindolvestonpc@googlemail.com
http://hindolvestonparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ 

Present: Wayne Bowditch (Chair), Hazel Carter, Wayne Jolly, Trevor Leeder, Neil Lewis, 
Mary Walsh (Vice-Chair)
and: Vincent FitzPatrick (District Cllr) and seven members of the public
Meeting of 
Hindolveston Parish Council on Thursday 20 February 2020 at 7.30 pm
in the Millennium Pavilion, Rec Ground
Public Forum

Welcome from the Chair

Members of the public may raise matters of concern and make comments in respect of the items on the Agenda before the Parish Council meeting opens.

District and County Councillors may also report and answer questions.

Maximum time for the Public Forum is 15 minutes (subject to the discretion of the Chair).
· Michael Skipper reported that they have six members for the Speedwatch Team – enough to go ahead. They will need a training session and then it is up to the group to arrange regular Speedwatch sessions.

· A request was put forward to have signs warning motorists of deer crossing the roads. The Clerk advised that it would be unlikely that the County Council would put up warning signs as it is a rural county with deer everywhere.

· A number of questions were raised about the planning application at Wakefield’s Piece. The District Councillor explained that he had decided not to call it in to the Development Committee but to allow the decision to be taken under delegated authority. This would be for a 12 month temporary permission with conditions. The alternative outcomes could be that the Development Committee gave full permission without conditions or refused it. In the latter case the applicant could appeal to the Planning Inspector who would almost certainly give full permission with no conditions. It was noted that environmental issues such as noise disturbance were separate from the planning permission – any concerns should be raised with the Environmental Protection Team. The applicant confirmed that he was not required to have a license to run the business. 

MINUTES
1) Apologies from Chip Davison and Steff Aquarone (County Cllr) were accepted.
2) Declarations of pecuniary interest in any of the agenda items listed below. None 
3) The Minutes of the previous meeting (16 January) were approved and signed.
4) Matters arising: progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting. None.
5) Highways
a) It was noted that the Clerk has written to local farmers reminding them to clear the mud from roads regularly and to try to avoid damaging verges.
b) Thanks to T Leeder and C Davison for clearing the blockage at Blue Tile farm so that the water no longer runs down the road.

c) It was noted that NCC had confirmed that the Vicar’s description of route of the public footpath across the graveyard was correct and it does not follow the gravel path. R Hubbard will endeavour to keep the grass on the path shorter than the surrounding area to encourage people to use the correct route.
d) The response from the Environmental Protection (NNDC) following notification of a householder on The Street discharging sewage into a ditch was noted as follows: ‘The septic tank at the property, treats effluence and the waste water is discharged into the ditch. This is standard practice.’ Concern was raised that regulations had changed and the current practice was not acceptable. The Clerk was asked to raise the matter with the Environment Agency. 
e) Items to report:

i) Puddle across half the road at the Old Vicarage
6) Planning 
a) Applications received from the District Council since the last meeting for consideration: none.
b) Decisions made by North Norfolk District Council
i) PF/19/1786: Conversion of barn to day care centre (Class D1) at Blue Tile Farm, 68 Fulmodeston Road. APPROVED.
c) Update
i) PF/19/1650: Change of use of land for dog training and boarding business and retention of associated buildings (retrospective) at Wakefields Piece, Foulsham Road. It was noted that NNDC had written to the applicant requesting more time for the application to be considered. Their deadline for a decision by NNDC has been moved to 11 March. 
7) Speed Management 
a) Report on the Speed Indicator Device (SID). No report.
8) Financial Business
a) Accounts: Balances on bank statements were confirmed as at 30 January 2020
	Business Bonus 
	6,225.09 

	Business Premium
	114.35 

	Community A/C 
	12,284.41 


b) Receipts: allotment and land rents £120;
c) Regular payments since previous statement

	date
	to whom
	
	Details
	Amount

	10/01/20
	E.ON
	DD
	non-metered supply
	51.54

	25/01/20
	salary and on costs
	SOs
	salary and on costs
	280.55


d) Payments for approval:

	
	cheque no
	£    p

	Joanna Otte (expenses including newsletter for Feb)
	100872
	53.96

	Steward Safety Signs (defibrillator signs)
	100873
	60.58


9) Replica dedication stones for Methodist Chapel

It was noted that no response had been received from the person who had volunteered to put up the replicas. It was therefore agreed that the Clerk should get another set made.
10) Data Protection

a) Report from the Data Protection Working Group (WB, NL MW). Members had attended a course which was informative.
b) It was agreed to adopt the following three appendices to the Data Protection Policy
i) Retention of Documents

ii) Destruction of Records

iii) Subject Access Request

11) Allotments
a) Allotment agreement: work in progress.
b) Ditch between the grazing allotments and the adjacent field has been partially cleared by diggers as part of the work to repair a blocked culvert on Foulsham Road. It is recommended that the rest of the ditch is cleared and possibly deepened and that a grid is fixed to the entrance of the pipe to prevent debris getting into the system. T Leeder offered to liaise with the adjacent landowner to instigate appropriate measures.
12) Recreation Ground and Pavilion
a) Playground Safety report: cricket nets have been mangled by the wind. It was agreed that is they could not be re-fixed then they should be removed.
b) Problems with dog fouling at Recreation Ground, car park and path and even right next to the bin. The Vice-Chair would put a reminder to dog walkers in the newsletter.
c) It was noted that Norse are reshaping their grounds division for financial reason and may close the depots which currently provides the grounds maintenance for the playing field. It was decided that if they pulled out of providing the service the Clerk would get a quote from CGM (they are used by the Village Hall)
d) Pavilion
i) E.I.C.R electrical inspection: awaiting quote for work.
e) Fundraising and Social Events
i) Good Friday Coffee Morning (Diane Peart)
f) Financial Business
i) Receipts since previous statement: bookings £179.85; 
ii) Regular payments since last statement: E.ON £23.00; Anglian Water £33.44
iii) Balances as at 6 February: current a/c £894.67 savings a/c £3,968.03.
iv) Payments for approval:
	Payee
	cheque no
	£    p

	Lisa Chapman (cleaning and materials)
	101049
	33.00

	Wayne Jolly (boards for storage container doors)
	101050
	72.00


13) Pocket Parks Plus – wildflower and picnic area on the Recreation Ground
a) Ground works, layout, planting: progress report: delayed to very wet ground conditions
b) Picnic tables –recycled plastic.
14) Street lighting
a) Light outside 33 Fulmodeston Road has been reported. The electrical fault was repaired by UK Power Networks. K&M Lighting will repair the light. The Clerk would send a reminder to the K&M Lighting.
15) Communication with the Community 
a) Website: 

i) To note with that Mr Phil Brown’s final day as the website manager is 29 February. He set up the website in 2017 and managed it on behalf of the parish council, providing pages for other village content as well as the statutory compliance for the parish council.  His time and work in doing this is much appreciated.

ii) To decide how the website will be managed from now on. It was agreed that the Clerk would take it on if no one else comes forward.
16) Correspondence (if any) – circulated as usual via email
17) Items for report or for the next agenda.
18) Next Meeting of the Parish Council at 7.30pm on Thursday 19 March 2020 in the Millennium Pavilion, Recreation Ground. 
19) Evaluation of the Clerk’s role: to set the appropriate SCP on the national pay scale: 
Members of the public and the Clerk were asked to leave because of the confidential nature of the business concerning the employment. The resolution to exclude the public is in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.
a) It was agreed to set the Clerk’s SCP at 26 and that this should take effect on 1 April 2020.
b) Changes to standing order instructions in respect of increase in pension contributions and any changes to salary would be approved and signed at the next meeting.
Meeting closed at 8.30 pm
- 324 -
Signed: ………………….………………………




Date …………


Chair


